Blackpool Strategic Housing Land

Availability Assessment

Methodology Comments Form

February 2008
Please return this form by 5pm on Wednesday 12th March 2008 to:

Chris Blackburn, Development Plans & Projects Division, Planning Department, Blackpool Council, PO Box 17, Corporation Street, Blackpool, FY1 1LZ, or fax to 01253 476201, or via email to development.plans@blackpool.gov.uk
Your Details

Name & Company (if relevant) Gina Bourne, Home Builders Federation
Address Brooklands Court, Tunstall Road, Leeds, LS11 5HL
Telephone Number 0113 272 7573
Email Address gina.bourne@hbf.co.uk
Question 7
Do you have any other comments on the Blackpool SHLAA methodology or Site Schedule?

Firstly we welcome the fact that the approach is broadly in accordance with the requirements set out in the Annex to PPS3 and the accompanying Practice Guidance. We also welcome the commitment given to on-going engagement with stakeholders throughout the process of preparation of the SHLAA.

Para 3.7

A SHLAA should be considering the developability and deliverability of all sites. Not just urban sites, not just allocated sites, not just previously developed sites but all sites including greenfield sites. The SHLAA is not a mechanism by which the quantification of the need for greenfield development is an outcome of the study. The purpose of the study is to assess all potential sites, greenfield, brownfield or otherwise, for development. Therefore HBF welcomes the decision taken by Blackpool Council, as indicated in paragraph 3.7, to look at all sites as part of the SHLAA.
Para 3.32

The Assessment is not a one off study, and updating it should be an integral part of the Annual Monitoring Report process and reference to this is welcomed in paragraph 3.32. A comprehensive first assessment will generally be required. Thereafter, it should only be necessary to carry out a full re- survey when plans have to be reviewed and rolled forward to a longer time horizon, or some other significant change makes it necessary for example, if a local planning authority is no longer likely to be able to demonstrate a five year supply of specific deliverable sites for housing.

Stage 10: Determining the Housing Potential of Windfalls

Turning to the thorny issue of windfalls, as the methodology notes in reference, to PPS3, these should not normally be included in assessments of supply. As the Practice Guidance notes, just because a district has a history of windfall development is not a justification on its own for continuing with such an allowance. So, where the methodology refers at paragraph 3.38 to historic annual windfall completions suggesting it is appropriate to include a windfall allowance, this is the wrong test. Past trends is not the “exceptional circumstance” which allows the inclusion of a windfall allowance. The exceptional circumstance, as identified in the practice guidance and PPS3, is robust evidence of genuine local circumstances that prevent sites being identified. The council must provide this evidence through the SHLAA process if it is to justify maintaining any windfall allowance to make up five (and ten) years supply. In other words, councils must explain why they cannot identify what would otherwise, if it remained unidentified, have come forward as windfalls (paragraph 59 of PPS3). This is still not adequately addressed in the methodology.

